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September 10, 2025 
 
Dear North St. Resident, 
 
This letter has been delivered to inform you of a sidewalk project that will begin on Thursday September 
11. The funding for this project has been provided by IDOT through the Safe Routes to School grant that 
the City received. New sidewalk will be installed throughout the right-of-way on the north side of the road 
where there is currently no sidewalk. The new sidewalk will tie in with the existing sidewalk on N. Main. 
All driveway approaches on the north side of the road within the project limits will be replaced in order to 
meet all necessary ADA requirements for the new sidewalk. 
 
On Thursday Stark Excavating will be on-site to begin the grading process that is required for new 
sidewalk installation. We have requested that the contractor keep the road passable and driveways 
accessible whenever possible throughout the project. Driveway approaches will stay in place for the time 
being, until the new sidewalk is poured. Upon completion of the sidewalk installation work on approaches 
will begin. The contractor or a representative from the City will notify you before tearing out your 
approach. There will be a period of 5-7 days where driveways will be inaccessible in order for the 
concrete to properly cure. There will be no disruption in garbage pickup or mail delivery. We apologize 
for any inconvenience that this project may cause and thank you for your cooperation throughout this 
beneficial project. Please feel free to reach out to any of the following contracts with questions or 
concerns. 
 

 
 Justin Brabant       Millennia Professional Services- Resident Engineer  jbrabant@millennia.pro  

          (309) 573-1918  
 

  Dennis Carr           City of Washington - Interim City Administrator        dcarr@ci.washington.il.us 
           City Engineer   (309) 271-9635 
 

 Ross Fuller             City of Washington- Engineering Technician  rfuller@ci.washington.il.us 
          (309) 417-2351   
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To ensure the residents in the area are kept well informed of the project’s status, we will be providing 
monthly updates via the City’s website and through the scannable story map QR code found below. 
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